
Business Case to introduce Interim Criteria at Westmorland and Reddish Vale High School 

 

1, Proposed change to catchment area for St Pauls CE Primary School, Westmorland Primary School, 

Reddish Vale High School and Werneth School,  

1.1, The Admissions Authority proposes a change to the established catchment areas of the 

aforementioned schools. The proposal should be regarded as one of a number of possible refinements 

to catchment areas across the Borough over the next few years.,  

1.2, The LA is aware of plans to develop 3 sites in Brinnington, attracting residents to this locality by 

building 185 new houses.  The sites are described as follows and all fall within the catchment areas for 

Westmorland Primary School and Reddish Vale High School; Land to the north of Blackberry Lane, 

Brinnington; Castle Hill School and Lapwing Centre, Lapwing Lane, Brinnington; Land at Lapwing Lane, 

Brinnington; and Former Storage Area, Truro Avenue, Brinnington.,  

1.3, Subject to a decision on this application, the LA is concerned that should additional housing stock be 

added to the catchment area of Westmorland Primary School, it may compromise the admission 

arrangements, specifically for residents who live within the catchment area.  Whilst the LA can never 

offer a guarantee of securing a place, residents who live in the catchment area of a school should hold a 

reasonable expectation of securing a place, should they wish to apply for their catchment school.,   

1.4, The LA has recently increased the capacity of St Paul’s CE Primary School in anticipation of rising 

pupil numbers in the Brinnington locality.  Capacity has been added through the LAs schools expansion 

project and the school can now accommodate 2 forms of entry.  At present the catchment area for St 

Pauls CE Primary school does not reflect a 2 form of entry primary school whilst Westmorland Primary 

School’s catchment area risks being too large in comparison to its Published Admissions Number  (PAN) 

of 75. As both schools share a boundary, it is reasonable to propose a transferal of catchment area.,  

1.5, Wider implications of this proposal are the necessity to vary the secondary catchments. At present, 

the catchment area for Westmorland Primary school is contained within the wider Reddish Vale High 

School catchment area whereas St Paul’s CE Primary School is contained within the wider Werneth High 

School catchment area.  To maintain clarity in arrangements, the LA also propose that the area 

transferring from Westmorland Primary School to St Paul’s CE Primary School is transferred from 

Reddish Vale High School To Werneth High School.,  

1.6, Illustrations of the proposed revisions to catchment boundaries can be found in Appendices 3, 4, 5 

and 6. Appendix 7 (historical appendices relating to the original consultation in 2017) describes the 

roads that would be removed from Westmorland’s / Reddish Vale’s catchment area and placed in St 

Paul’s CE / Werneth’s catchment area should the proposals be approved.,  

  


